Jiet Doyt

August 17, 1966

Dr, William Arnett

 Asbury Theological Seminary

Wilmore, Kentucky

' Dear Bill:

Thank you for your letter of August 9. It was good to hear of the
reports of your camp meeting ministry. We were at Hastings, Michigan
Camp last week, and there were several of the people there who had

also been at Eaton Rapids and reported the blessing of that camp. Our
experience at Hastings was unusual - such an open and free movement under
the impact of the ministry of the Holy Spirit. Dr. H. K. Sheets was

my co-worker there. I think that Mrs. Harris and I feel that this has
been the best camp meeting season we have ever known, and it certaimly
did get off to an excellent beginning as we worked together with you

at Chambers. ;

Thank you for the informatiom concerming the Wesleyan Historical Society.
I found the article concerning the formation of W.T.S. very interesting,
and we shall certainly enter our subscription for future copies of the
Proceedings. Thank you for your helpfulmess in this respect.

I am glad that Dr. James has consented to participate im the fall program.
I trust that the Lord will continue to help you and guide you as you try
to get the rest of the program in shepe. I think that when we go outside
the membership of the society that we do have an obligation for traveling
expenses, and for that reason I would be in favor of your offering Dr.
Walters that much although we cannot extend an homorarium.

1 will be happy to receive your information concerning accommodations.
If we can have the data about meals, rooms, reservations and transporta-
tion, that will be adequate.

Sincerely yours,

Merne A. Harris
Secretary
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